Patrick Johnson The Villas in Whispering Palms, Board President Rancho Santa Fe, CA 9202

April 1, 2017

Dear BOS Team,

I wanted to take a minute to write and let you know how much I appreciate the partnership we have enjoyed between Whispering Palms HOA and BDS Contractors. As President of the Board of Directors, your professionalism and integrity allows me and our HOA the confidence to award these projects to BOS to manage with your crews and the individual homeowners. Your crews are well trained, respectful and are a pleasure to have in our community. I appreciate your promptness and timely completion of the work we contract with you. I have had many homeowners tell me how your staff arrives on time, performs their tasks with as little disruption to the occupants and cleans up after each day's work. I have also had the pleasure to experience your services first hand, and concur with my neighbors. Rarely do we get such reviews about our selected contractors, especially with the invasive work our association has had to complete in the past year.

It is a pleasure working with BOS Contractors. We look forward to working with you on future general contracting and/or construction management needs that come up within Whispering Palms.

Sincerely,

Patrick Johnston, President Whispering Palms HOA Rancho Santa Fe, CA